Minutes of Steering Group Meeting held on 17th January 2012 at 7pm at Derek's in Gloucester Yard.
Present: John Bodger, Peter Ward, Chris Cant, Maureen Ward, Lauren Downes, Dawn Hurton, Geoff Rockliffe-King, Peter Dicken, Christine Sutherland.
Apologies: Nigel Jenkins.
CC reported that he had put in an expression of interest to the Rural Infrastructure Fund at Eden District Council. Chris Wood from Eden Mind is interested in expanding into Kirkby Stephen and he and Chris Cant are preparing a joint bid from Eden Mind/PACT/Freegle for £35,000.
PW remarked that the fund was massively oversubscribed but he too had put in a bid for £25,000 to set up a database bringing together everything going on in Eden. If successful the money would enable someone to be employed for a year in order to research projects happening  in Eden and set up a website for reference purposes. There is often duplication of effort and this would help to avoid "reinventing the wheel" and wasting scarce resources. It would also provide information on what does and doesn't work and how projects ensure success.
PW reported that he and Peter Clarke have joined CAfS as trustees, and pointed out that both CAfS and PACT struggle for resources and a lot of their work overlaps. They are hoping that their presence on the CAfS board will have the potential to build closer links with PACT. CAfS is currently bidding for a £1m grant.
PW reported that he and Peter Clarke had a meeting with Robin Hooper, Chief Exec at EDC and he has agreed to support them in setting up an Energy Supply Company for the locality.
Peter Dicken reported that Cumbria County Council wants to shut down at least 6 recycling centres. The local community in Kirkby Stephen has generated a consultation on this. KS is the most remote of the sites but is the 2nd or 3rd most popular site and boasts the 2nd or 3rd most tonnage of recycling. It is hoped that one or two of the sites can be saved from closure.
He asked everyone to fill in the consultation on line at http://secure1.cumbria.gov.uk/surveys/cumbria/hwrc11.htm 
GR-K said that Alastair Simmons may be willing to be on the panel to judge the Film Competition and he would like to look at the "rules of engagement" . He will write to Nigel Jenkins to get more information. Alastair and GR-K made a film in Rwanda recently and GR-K gave everyone the links to watch this on the web. It may be that this film could be used at Newton Rigg.
CC mentioned that the both he and PW are involved in the study group for Eden Credit Union with Peter involved in putting together the business plan and Chris involved in the IT side. The potential Credit Union is looking for people to express interest and pledge to support it. For it to be viable, it really needs borrowers as well as savers. 
Dawn Hurton talked about the ups and downs of the Story Giants of Eden project. She found that although one of the most difficult things was to engage with very busy teaching staff and elicit their support for the project, employing Dominic Kelly proved to be an excellent choice as he was superbly successful in creating enthusiasm and commitment once in the school environment. There were also some very positive outcomes for the children and the schools that took part in the project these included confidence building in the children involved, opportunities for children to shine in the different environment created by this project and the building of positive partnerships between school. 
The discussion also touched on the possibility of running another school based event in 2013 maybe with the theme of climate change and the environment.  CAfS is submitting a grant application which if successful would fund such an event.  
The meeting closed at 9.10pm.
Next SG meeting will be on Wed 1st Feb. Venue TBA
